

Pruebas de Acceso a las Universidades de Castilla y León

INGLÉS

(R.D. 1178/1992)

Texto para los Alumnos

1 página

TEXT

A UNIVERSITY CHALLENGE TO RACISM

Thinking he was a thief, police shot a young black dentist who had just dropped his girlfriend off a Sao Paulo's international airport on February 3rd. That killing haunted a celebration which took place a week later, the opening of Brazil's first college catering mainly to blacks. It "shows the dimension" of the exclusion of black Brazilians from a society that until recently considered itself unusually tolerant, says José Vicente, president of Afrobras, a group that is the moving force behind the school.

Race and racism are both slippery ideas in Brazil. Nearly half the population is non-white if you count people who describe themselves as black or brown. Both groups are poorer than other Brazilians, less well-educated and paid less for the same work. The new school aims to fill the vacuum. Its 200 students are studying management, with a view to finding jobs in the growing markets. Mr Vicente sees them as the nucleus of a new élite that will encourage other blacks to study, earn and lead the struggle for equal rights.

Ignez Bacelar, one of the students, says that most universities are "for young whites with good incomes." She is happy to study with people who understand the obstacles. Just as important, the subsidised tuition will allow her to become the first graduate in her family.

QUESTIONS

- **1.** Read the text and according to it, answer the questions. Use your own words. Answers will be assessed from 0 to 1 each (**3 as a whole**).
 - a) What does the opening of Brazil's first college for blacks mean?
 - b) What is the aim of the new school?
 - c) Why are the students taking management degrees?
- **2.** Transform or complete the following sentences according to the instructions. Answers will be assessed from 0 to 0.5 each (**2 as a whole**).
 - a) Complete: If both groups were not poorer than other Brazilians...
 - b) Put into the passive: The new school will fill the vacuum.
 - c) Write a question to which the answer is: For young whites with good incomes.
 - d) Join the two sentences by means of a relative pronoun: *The subsidised tuition will allow Ignez Bacelar to become a graduate. She is one of the students.*
- **3.** Find a synonym in the text for each of the words below. 0 to 0.25 each answer (1 as a whole).
 - a) occupations
- b) fight
- c) earnings
- d) barriers
- **4.** Write about one of the following topics, between 70-100 words (**0-4 marks**).
 - a) Racism in the European Union.
 - b) Is Spain ready to become a multicultural society?